
Dear editor Dr. Jinkyu Hong,

Thanks for noticing this undesired format. We have removed the subtitles ‘Code Step X’
and included them as a commented line in the code boxes as ‘# Step X’ as they are
mentioned in the text and in figure 10.

We look forward to your answer.

Kind regards,

Núria Pérez-Zanón
On behalf of all manuscript authors


